South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes November 10, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. Crestmont Elementary School Multi-Purpose Building

Present: Stephen Costello, Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Helen Dorr, Joe Dorr, Sergeant Jeff Kool and Officer Lyubomir Benedyuk

Meeting called to order by President Stephen Costello at 7:03 p.m. Stephen welcomed everyone.

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the October 13, 2015 minutes approved as submitted and placed on file.

Treasurer's Report: The report covers activity from October 1, 2015 to October 31, 2015. The beginning balance was \$829.15. Deposits of \$98.96 for RCONA's reimbursement for our garage sale floating event and \$15 for the Handi Pockets website sponsorship bring the ending balance to \$943.11. Hearing no objections, the president ordered the treasurer's report placed on file as submitted.

Reports/Old Business

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Sergeant Jeff Kool and Officer Lyubomir Benedyuk gave us an update. An excessively loud 5:30 a.m. motorcyclist heard in many nearby neighborhoods was cited with a correctable violation. A burglary occurred on Crestmont Avenue while residents were on vacation. Suggestions worth repeating are to never ignore a knock at your front door because someone will think you are not home and may attempt to find an access point to your home. Lock vehicles left outside and remove all items including garage door openers. Auto theft is on the upswing so don't leave your vehicle unattended with the engine running. Leave exterior lights on all night long or use motion sensor lights. Newer surveillance systems are pretty good quality and have helped the Roseville PD, however these systems cannot read license plates. Burglars head straight to the master bedroom looking for jewelry and guns. Burglars know there is a time delay with home security systems so they are in and out fast. Pickpockets have been removing wallets from purses so keep your purse in sight and zipped up at all times. Gated communities deter crimes.

The PD website is currently being revised. Nextdoor, Twitter and Facebook are good forums for people and most comments are positive in nature. The PD really appreciates the community support.

Marilyn inquired why criminals take registration and proof of insurance paperwork from vehicles. Sergeant Kool said criminals can make false IDs from this information.

Colleen inquired what the Roseville PD would do for a homeless, shivering person. The PD will check the local shelters to see if room is available so it is recommended to call them. Also, they have old, clean jackets they can provide.

Neighborhood Watch (NW): A member of SCNA attended the October 27, 2015 NW Informational Meeting and is interested in becoming a block captain. The topic at this meeting was when and how to use 9-1-1. The most important thing he learned was to call 916-786-6444 when reporting an emergency from a cell phone in Roseville rather than calling 9-1-1. This number ensures that you will get through to the Roseville Emergency Dispatch rather than a County or California Highway Patrol. It could save valuable time with your emergency. From a land line, you would still dial 9-1-1 in the event of an emergency. Colleen said our past newsletters have included this number under important phone numbers, but we could suggest people add this number as a contact in their cell phones.

Newsletter: The newsletter is in process. Delivery is planned for around Thanksgiving to early December. RCONA's Santa in the Park event and Neighborhood Santa traveling through SCNA are the main events featured.

General Meeting Topics/Speakers for Future Meetings: Helen checked with Vice Mayor Susan Rohan to see if Einar Maisch (head of Placer County Water Agency) and/or Susan Rohan would be available to speak. Both would be available depending on our meeting date. Einar Maisch is more involved with state water resources and Richard Plecker, City of Roseville's Environmental Utilities Director, was suggested as a possible speaker on water. At last month's meeting we talked about prioritizing our topics/speakers and everyone agreed we do that now that we have some good topics to consider. The topics and priority order agreed to are: code enforcement (Paul Camilleri), water (Einar Maisch or Richard Plecker), City Council (Susan Rohan) and solar (David Dominguez). Solar, however, received no interest at this time. Colleen will start by asking Paul Camilleri if he is available as a guest speaker for either our March or April general meeting. For our June general meeting, she will ask Einar Maisch, Richard Plecker or Susan Rohan.

Sponsorship Relationship Building: Colleen asked if she should go to the 7-Eleven neighborhood store to inquire about their donation policy as she has still not heard anything from 7-Eleven Corporate. Everyone agreed it might be a good idea.

New Business

Roseville Police Department App (similar to Folsom's): Sergeant Kool said Roseville currently does not have this app, but he thought it would be a good idea and asked if we would send him some information on the app and perhaps a link so that he can forward it to Dee Dee Gunther and others to see if they were interested in doing it. He felt it would be nice if there was something going on in Roseville and residents could get a live feed and City alerts from the app. Marilyn offered to send him the app information.

Raley's Something Extra Scrip Program and Box Tops: Colleen verified her Raley's Something Extra account online for a school designation for extra credits. This is a beneficial program for our local schools and it is easy to designate a school of your choice. Stephen mentioned this might be a good topic for a future newsletter. Marilyn added that the Box Top program is another easy program to participate in to benefit our local schools.

Dates to Remember:

RCONA Representative for November 19, 2015 RCONA Meeting: Colleen plans to attend.

Future RCONA Meeting: Election and Pot Luck, December 10, 2015, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library

Santa in the Park: December 12, 2015, 1:00 – 5:00 p.m., Mahany Roseville Sports Center Room

Next Community Coffee with City Council: 2016 schedule is not available yet, but City Manager's office will call Colleen when the schedule is confirmed.

Next SCNA Meeting: No December meeting, January 12, 2016, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building

Next NW Informational Meeting: Annual Block Captain Meeting, January 26, 2016, 5:30 – 7:00 p.m., Roseville PD, Mark White Room

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Cole, Secretary